Minutes of the Patient Reference Group, White Rose medical Practice
Tuesday 19th January 2016

Present:

Dr Ghani                        GP
Joanne Bullivant           Office Supervisor

Elaine Ennis                   Patient Representative

Tony Ennis                     Patient Representative

David Corrall                 Patient Representative

David Wilson                Patient Representative

Tom Sheard                  Patient Representative

Margaret Sheard         Patient Representative

Jane Allen                     Patient Representative

Welcome/Apologies

Apologies were sent from Brian and Isabella Hill as they were unable to attend the meeting.
Nomination of Chairman & Secretary

Tom sheard – Chairman

David Wilson – Vice Chairman

Joanne Bullivant - Secretary
Ways to improve the PRG membership

Tom Sheard suggested that he would set the agenda for any future meetings and also have the e-mail addresses of the members  to enable him to liase with the members and practice this was agreed upon.  The Terms of Reference were discussed within the group and an amended version was drawn up.  Joanne to type the amended version and e-mail to the members.  A register is to be placed in the meeting room to allow members to sign in at each meeting.  
Margaret Sheard suggested that we added details of the PPG meetings into the Cudworth Ward Directory next time it is published.  The Monk Bretton Directory may have not been published yet Margaret will look into this to see if we can have an entry in this time.  Tom Sheard will speak to the reporters to ask if we can have an advertisement in the local press to notify patients that we have started a PPG.
Setting priority areas/Work topics for the PPG

Dr Ghani joined the meeting to discuss the points raised on the agenda.  The Practice will continue to collect upto date contact details for patients including e-mail addresses to enable us to send relevant information as a mailmerge.  The e-mails would need to be sent BCC to adhere to data protection.

Tom Sheard raised the question as to what the practice is doing to make it possible for patients to access their records.  Dr Ghani said that the practice will implement this when the I.T department make it possible.  Tom Sheard had spoken to the CCG and was informed that this was already possible as Waterslade and Dr Kakoty already has this in place.  Dr Ghani said he would find out and if it was possible would put this service in place.  He was unsure about the security of the information but would bring it to the next meeting.
Tom Sheard asked if the practice has a communication strategy this will be brought to the next meeting.
The patient information booklets are a definite improvement to posters up allover the walls and the table looks good.  A booklet and poster needs to be sent to the Monk Bretton practice.  

The triage system is only on Mondays at the moment.  Although it is quite difficult to educate patients not to come the Dr’s unnecessarily hopefully this will help the amount of GP appointments wasted when Nurse Practitioner/Minor Ailment Scheme at chemist would have been sufficient.  

We have had a request from the PPG that when answering the phone the receptionist should begin with “good morning/afternoon White Rose Medical Practice, (state your name clearly) speaking, how may I help”.

The group also requested that all staff should wear name badges and that a photograph of all staff should be displayed on the back wall in reception, together with their first name and job title.  A proposal should be made to staff members to ask if anyone has any reasonable objections.

The group thought it was helpful that Dr Ghani attended and showed commitment from the practice 

Date and time of future meetings
Tuesday 8th March 2016, 11:30pm.

Tuesday 3rd May 2016, 11:30pm.
